
ARLINGTON CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
144 Todd Hill Road, LaGrangeville, NY 12540

“Right to Know Notification”

Dear Parent/Guardian:

At Arlington Central School District, we value the partnership of staff and families in the
education of our students. At the first PTSA meeting of each school year, we will discuss Title I
and parent engagement plans for the year and invite parents to attend and remain involved.

As the parent or guardian of a student attending a school that receives Title I funding, you have
the right to know about the teaching qualifications of your child’s classroom teacher. At any
time, you may ask the following about teacher licensure and credentialing: 

● If state qualifications and certification requirements for the grade and subject were met
● If an emergency or conditional certificate has been issued
● The undergraduate or graduate degrees the teacher holds, including graduate certificates

and additional degrees, major(s) or area(s) of concentration. 

The Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), which was signed into law in December 2015 and
reauthorizes the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1956 (ESEA), includes additional
right to know requests. At any time, parents or guardians can request:

● Information on policies regarding student participation in assessments
● Information on required assessments that include:

o Subject matter tested
o Purpose of the test
o Time and format of disseminating results
o Amount of time it takes students to complete the test
o Source of the requirement (if applicable)

You may request information by contacting your child’s School Principal and including the
information below with your request.

● Child’s full name and grade level
● Parent/Guardian's full name
● Home Address
● Teacher’s Name

Please be assured that the District recruits and employs highly qualified professionals to work
with all children in your child’s school and that the program received by your child is of high
quality.

Please feel free to contact the principal of your child’s school should you have any questions
regarding the above


